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The United States remains concerned about ongoing violence in the Central
African Republic (CAR), and condemns in the strongest terms the continued
targeted attacks against civilians, peacekeepers, and humanitarian actors. We
further emphasize our strong support to the United Nations Multidimensional
Integrated Stabilization Mission in the Central African Republic (MINUSCA),
in its efforts to protect civilians from violence, prevent atrocities, and
help stabilize the country.

Fourteen UN peacekeepers have been killed in CAR since 2017 while providing
support and protecting the CAR population from predatory armed groups that
target, exploit, and kill civilians. These deaths are a tragic reminder of
the high cost of violence and the price that peacekeepers, civilians, and
humanitarian actors continue to pay.

We call on armed groups to put down their weapons and engage, without
preconditions and in good faith, with the CAR government. We firmly oppose
impunity for human rights violations, and support the Special Criminal Court
to promote justice for victims and accountability for those responsible for
atrocities.

The United States stands with the CAR Government, MINUSCA, and all Central
Africans, as they strive for peace, justice, accountability, and the
prevention of future atrocities in CAR.
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